EDHS\_04894 Folder: Hotels

## Contents:

- 1. Newspaper clippings (photocopies)
  - 1.1. Advertising (1886, December 3). Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic. : 1882 1902), p. 2 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60431123">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60431123</a>
  - 1.2. MR. H. T. CLARTON AT ELTHAM. (1886, February 12). Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic.: 1882 1902), p. 3 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60430311">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60430311</a>
  - 1.3. Advertising (1889, September 20). Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic. : 1882 1902), p. 1 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article58899086">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article58899086</a>
  - 1.4. Advertising (1890, July 18). Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic.: 1882 1902), p. 1 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article58900847">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article58900847</a>
  - 1.5. Newspaper clipping (photocopy): Advertising (1892, January 29). *Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic. : 1882 1902)*, p. 1 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60666835">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60666835</a>
  - 1.6. The Evelyn Observer, (1892, June 3). Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic.: 1882 1902), p. 2 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60667396 (Fire at Morris's Evelyn Hotel); and The Evelyn Observer, (1892, June 24). Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic.: 1882 1902), p. 2 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60667494">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60667494</a> (Kangaroo Ground Hotel)
  - 1.7. Newspaper clipping (photocopy): Advertising (1898, September 2). *Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic. : 1882 1902)*, p. 1 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60684012
  - 1.8. ELTHAM SHIRE COUNCIL. (1898, September 9). Evelyn Observer, and South and East Bourke Record (Vic.: 1882 1902), p. 2 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60684043">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60684043</a> (formation of footpath in front of Watson's and Morris's hotels)
  - 1.9. ELTHAM. (1911, August 4). Evelyn Observer and Bourke East Record (Vic. : 1902 1917), p. 3 (MORNING.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60654497">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article60654497</a> (Drunken railway workers working on Hurstbridge extension)
  - 1.10. Advertising (1924, February 22). *Advertiser (Hurstbridge, Vic. : 1922 1939)*, p. 4 (AFTERNOON). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56656795">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56656795</a> (Eltham Dining Rooms Late Morriss's Hotel Mrs Fyffe)
  - 1.11. Eltham. (1925, September 11). *Advertiser (Hurstbridge, Vic. : 1922 1939)*, p. 3 (AFTERNOON). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56658829">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56658829</a> (New Eltham Hotel under construction))
  - 1.12. Eltham. (1925, June 5). Advertiser (Hurstbridge, Vic. : 1922 1939), p. 2 (AFTERNOON). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56658482">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56658482</a> (New Eltham Hotel to be built)
  - 1.13. Eltham. (1925, July 10). *Advertiser (Hurstbridge, Vic. : 1922 1939)*, p. 2 (AFTERNOON). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56658620">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56658620</a> (Demolition of original Eltham Hotel)

- 1.14. LICENSING PROSECUTIONS AT ELTHAM. (1929, June 14). Advertiser (Hurstbridge, Vic. : 1922 1939), p. 2 (AFTERNOON.). Retrieved August 6, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57760053
- 1.15. KANGAROO GROUND HOTEL (1930, August 8). *Advertiser (Hurstbridge, Vic. : 1922 1939)*, p. 1. Retrieved August 6, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57763225
- 1.16. Big Fire at Eltham: Extensive Damage (1931, February 20). Advertiser (Hurstbridge, Vic.: 1922 1939), p. 1. Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56734450">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56734450</a> (Former Evelyn Hotel destroyed)
- FIRE AT RESEARCH (1931, March 20). Advertiser (Hurstbridge, Vic.: 1922 1939), p.
  Retrieved August 6, 2022, from <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56734679">http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article56734679</a> (Research Hotel destroyed by fire)
- 1.18. On the thirsty road to the diggings, A Journey in Time, Nillumbik Mail, Wednesday, September 6, 2000, p4 (Kangaroo Ground Hotel)
- 2. Eltham Hotel 1850 / 1925
  - 2.1. Photocopy of photo of Watson's Hotel "On the road to Melbourne" (EDHS 00133)
  - 2.2. Photocopy of photo of Reed's Eltham Hotel "Jim at "The Pub" (EDHS\_01777-3), Reed's Eltham Hotel
  - 2.3. Notes by Harry Gilham of early proprietors Richard Warren and Benjamin Oliver Wallis. Also reference to Jack Moore 1911 of Kangaroo Ground Hotel and Mrs Harper and William Morris of Evelyn Hotel
- 3. Fountain Hotel / Evelyn Hotel 1852-1931
  - 3.1. Photocopy of image showing Fountain Hotel with two-storey (EDHS\_00137)
  - 3.2. Typed chronology by date of events (by Harry Gilham) extracted from Evelyn Observer and Advertiser newspapers
  - 3.3. Letter: (Copy) Jean Uhl to Peter Bassett-Smith, 30 September 1979 of index records to Forresters' Hotel and Fountain Hotel (with reference to Susan Chapman of Greensborough Hotel)
  - 3.4. Handwritten notes (Harry Gilham) timeline of building use
  - 3.5. Copy of hand drawn map (Harry Gilham) of hotel site
  - 3.6. Copy of William Morris advertisement July 18, 1890
  - 3.7. Copy of Order of Programme; Procession then Inaugural Meeting (1860) at the Fountain Hotel (Eltham Church Committee)
  - 3.8. Copy of "President's Findings" by Harry Gilham with a summarised history of the hotel EDHS Newsletter No. 183, November 2008
  - 3.9. Information sheet, 19th Century Portable Iron Houses, National Trust
  - 3.10. Pamphlet: Portable 19<sup>th</sup> Century Iron Houses, National Trust, Calendar of Events, Sep-Dec 2008
- 4. Public Lists on Trove
  - 4.1. Eltham Hotels https://trove.nla.gov.au/list/164536
  - 4.2. Eltham Hotels (Eltham Hotel 1854 / 1925) https://trove.nla.gov.au/list/158092
  - 4.3. Eltham Hotels (Fountain / Evelyn Hotel 1852-1931) https://trove.nla.gov.au/list/164505

2008